
 

 
  

 
April 11, 2017 
 
Ms. Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor, P.O. Box 2319 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 
 
 
Re:  Atikokan Hydro Inc.  

EB-2016-0056 - 2017 COS Rates Application 
  Settlement Proposal Delay 
 
 
Dear Ms. Walli:  
 

Pursuant to Procedural Order No. 2 in the above noted matter, any settlement proposal 
arising from the settlement conference in respect of the above noted matter shall be filed 
with the OEB on or before April 11, 2017. 
 
Atikokan Hydro is writing to advise the OEB the parties continue to work diligently towards 
a settlement; however, Atikokan cannot meet the April 11, 2017 deadline. Atikokan 
respectfully requests an extension to this requirement. It is believed the reasoning for the 
delay will be settled with best efforts to file the settlement proposal arising from the 
settlement conference on or before April 13, 2017. 
 
Should the OEB have questions regarding this matter please contact at (807)597-6600 or 
via email at jen.wiens@athydro.com. 
 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Original signed by  

 
Jennifer Wiens 
CEO, Secretary/Treasurer  
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